MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held March 18, 2021 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Purcell

Chief Slaman
Chief Young

Chief Nelson
Chief McPherson
Michael Torosian
Chief Ward

Chief Landry

Chief Lentini

Chief Johannes
Chief Dutcher
Chief Fillebrown

Chief Hart

Chief Vuona

Chief Breen

Brian Roberts
Deputy Miller

Chief Sorrows
Chief Whalen
Asst. Chief Choate

Chief Parenti

Deputy Arnum
Asst. Chief Schultz
Deputy Gogan
Deputy McMorrow
Asst. Chief Ripley
Deputy Colby
Absent:

Chief Cassidy
Chief Daige

Chief Achilles
Chief Judge
Chief Robie

Chief Stowers
Meeting called to order at 09:04
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chairman McPherson presented to February Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the January Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

Standardization is currently working with Comms and will then move to Control Point.
Dive Team – Chief Slaman advised the membership that they have completed the interviews.  Notifications will be going out tomorrow for 10 members.  Equipment list will be made available so Chiefs know the commitment.  Chief Slaman will be stepping aside as Committee Chair, so that position will be available. Dive team is starting training March 24th, with guidelines and safety precautions.
FCAM – Chief Vuona – There will be a notice coming out with information on the Mentoring Program if anyone would like to get involved. 

Chief Vuona has been chosen to be the rep for the civil service police reform bill.  He will keep us informed.  Professional Development – no in person conference this year, looking into online training. Covid Fatigue program being rolled out soon. Marshal said we should be getting the tents and outdoor dining information soon. Commonwealth security grant program coming out. Vuona is working on a Diversity and Inclusion committee.  If you know anyone that would be a good candidate, including Deputies and Assistant Chiefs, please reach out to Chief Vuona.  There should be information coming out regarding the fire equipment grants within the next 4 weeks.  There has been no significant movement on any of the bills.
Chief Choate’s report had 4 Districts had earmarks on the FY22 appropriation. Tim will reach out to Representative Gentile to begin resubmittal process.
Chief Young updated the membership on CISM activities for the month.  They will apply for the DFS peer support grant when it comes out. He would like the District to consider applying for next year’s Firefighter Assistance Grant.  He asked the membership for 200.00 for Zoom account and books.  Chief Landry suggested the CISM Committee begin submitting requests to the Budget Committee.

Old Business
Lengthy budget conversation took place.  On the first go around with the FY22 budget, there is an increase of 4% putting us $11,000 over.  Revenue and Services need to be looked at. Salary budgets and line items not being used will be reviewed. Committee Chairs are still requested to submit budgets so the committee can get a full picture of what is needed moving forward.
District 14 submitting an AFG for C-14 replacement was discussed, along with whether the district would have the funds to sustain any new equipment purchases.  The direction the Communications Committee and the Chiefs want to go in regarding C-14 replacement needs to be decided upon and numbers for replacement equipment (car or trailer) need to be put together.  Chief Purcell is looking for the numbers for a mitigation request he is submitting for an Eversource job in his community.
Chief McPherson suggested we put together a Revenue Source Committee, not to be confused with the existing Grant Opportunity Committee.
New Business

Per Deputy Miller, the Tech Team has asked if they could begin training in April. Both the Dive and Tech Teams have been okayed to resume training at the end of March. Both the Dive and Tech Teams have safety plans in place.  

Chief Dutcher presented an equipment request to NERAC for tech rescue team – it was put in their A category and it was approved quickly. In November or December, we will receive $15,000 confined space equipment.
Chairman Landry reminded the membership to reach out to Chief Judge regarding any NERAC requests in case he is contacted.

Chief Choate was asked about District training for Officer I – He said we can run something mid-summer, but if we do that, before Instructor I, they will not get their certifications as Officer I.  We are holding off until April for the new Instructor I class to be rolled out.  Chief Choate will also look into a Fire Investigator class.
Chief Johannes advised that Hudson has an inflatable raft if anyone wants it.  He will send out a picture of it.  He also advised the membership that shortly the Hudson Tower would be out of service for approximately one month.
Meeting adjourned at 10:36 
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
